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Michael Duncan
Builders Ltd

Tel: 01358 789 562

New houses ¢ Extensions e Concrete work ¢ Roofing
All drainage & siteworks e Septic tanks ¢ Patios & driveways

)

Est. 1985

michaelduncanbuilders.co.uk
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Welcome to the December edition of our local newsletter

Buy 10% less or buy 10% more

As soon as we go into any supermarket, large or small, we are bombarded with 6" high stands of
chocolate, miles of wrapping paper and ribbon, cards by the dozen and just how many of them will
we send, in the postal sense @ £1.65 for a first class or 85p for second class. Personally handed
to the recipient is great, almost a way of saying we value our ‘close by’ friends and relatives where
distance is not an issue.

Then we move on to TV adverts, with banqueting tables, groaning with a huge turkey and all
accompaniments associated by a ‘modern’ Christmas, with the prices beginning with the word ‘only.’
40 - 50 years ago, if you had chicken at Christmas that was something very special and you almost
forgot the taste of it for the next 11 months until next time around.

We are not celebrating Christmas as we should, the excesses out there are not equal because they
just do not apply to everyone. This is where my editor letter heading kicks in.

2 alternatives are presented here — the first one is ‘buy 10% less’ and make a positive plan to
donate these unspent funds to one of the local charities around Aberdeen and the Shire. There are
so many children and adults who will never have what we take for granted, and 10% of a spend,
multiplied by several people following this suggestion could make such a difference to others whom
we will never know in person, but will know that in kind, they can smile and have a day of
happiness.

Second alternative is to buy 10% more, many organisations have websites which have ‘much
needed’ items for their service users. Would many of us notice an extra 10% spend, probably not,
and if each shopper bought toiletries/basic household food/baby & children’s clothing/toys and any
other items each charity suggests, then you are contributing towards a smile or a sigh of relief for
any parent/family or person who is presented with a selection of shopping/clothes/gifts that can
make such a difference at this time of year. Various articles in this TBC can guide you to some
Aberdeen/shire agencies who have vast experience in helping others, and their websites give lists
of what is currently needed.

Of course, you can just ignore the suggestion of spending 10% less or buying 10% more and turn it
into spending 20% less or buying 20% more.

Thank you for reading this through. Enjoy Christmas with your family and friends
and best wishes from the Tarves and Barthol Chapel Newsletter team.

We’ll be back in March 2025.

Thank you.
Ruth
Editor
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Tarves and Pitmedden Kirks

Dear Friends

[ grew up in a street called Muirpark. My family lived at number 4 and my grandparents lived at
number 6 which was handy for my parents when they needed child-minders and useful for my
brother and | when we needed some cakes, fizzy juice and a TV to watch cartoons on.

Over time the cakes got more numerous, the fizzy juice turned into beer and the TV got more
complicated. So the living-next-door-benefit-dynamic changed. With more TV channels and a
video recorder to programme | was often called in to help set the video for ‘The Beechgrove
Garden’ or ‘Keeping Up Appearances’.

Then the day came when | decided to explain to my grandparents how to use the video recorder for
themselves. After all, my grandparents were intelligent people so | thought they would be able to
understand how to work a video recorder. Alas, this was not the case. No matter how many times |
explained the controls they never seemed to get it.

But I also realised that my grandparents didn’t need more instructions about how to work the video
recorder, they needed me to go round in person to help them.

As | prepare for the chaos that the Christmas season often is I'm reminded of God’s wisdom. When
God wanted to rescue us from all that humans do and have done to mess up our lives and the world
he didn't send us a heap of complicated instructions to figure out, he sent his son, Jesus. In his life
and death Jesus showed us how to live, and he took the death we deserved on himself so we could
be free. This is the good news that people who follow Jesus talk about. This is why we celebrate
Jesus’ birth at Christmas.

So, this Christmas season may you remember the gift of people in your life.

May you remember the gift of the person of Jesus into the world.

And when you open that blue-tooth speaker on Christmas morning may you be blessed with
someone who can show you how to work it.

Rev Alastair Bruce
Interim Moderator - Formartine Parish Church

n Tarves & Barthol Chapel Newsletter : December 2024



Formartine Parish Church of Scotland

Formartine Parish Church of Scotland

Sunday Worship at 10.00am

All are welcome to our united services which alternate between Pitmedden and Tarves Kirks. For
up-to-date details see Formartine Parish Church website and notice boards. Refreshments are
served after worship. Zoom links and large print orders of service are available each Sunday. Let
me know if you would like to receive these.

Special Services

In September we enjoyed the Guild Thanksgiving service which was put together and conducted by
members. This was an excellent service about building on firm foundations.

Our Harvest Thanksgiving was conducted by Rev Alastair Bruce who shared Holy Communion with
us. This was uplifting and thought provoking.

On Remembrance Sunday there were two services; one in Pitmedden Kirk conducted by Alan Doak
and attended by the Boys’ Brigade, followed by an Act of Remembrance at Udny Green war
memorial. This was very well attended and there were activities and refreshments in the village hall
afterwards.

Susanna Bichard conducted the service in Tarves Kirk which was attended by Brownies and
Guides. The girls read out the Roll of Honour and then laid wreaths at the memorial. There was
then an Act of Remembrance at the memorial in Barthol Chapel. Both were well attended and we
were grateful that the rain stayed offl Thank you to everyone who attended, helped, and laid
wreaths on this important day.

Harvest donations
A big thank you to everyone who donated, especially Tarves School. A large number of items were

received and many folk in the area have benefited from your generosity.

Worship over Advent and Christmas

1 Dec | United service in Tarves Kirk @ 10am Advent 1

8 Dec | United service in Pitmedden Kirk @ 10am Advent 2

15 Dec | United service in Tarves Kirk @ 10am Advent 3

22 Dec | United service in Pitmedden Kirk @ 10am Advent 4

Advent services:
22 Dec | United service of lessons & carols in Pitmedden Kirk @ 7pm
24D Intergenerational Christmas Eve service in Tarves Kirk @ 7pm followed
ec . . .
by mulled wine, hot choc and mince pies

Details are available in orders of service, posters and online.

There will be no services on Christmas Day in either Kirk.
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Vacancy matters - Good news!

We are delighted to announce that at a meeting held at Ellon Parish Kirk Centre on 27 October
2024, the Nominating Committee chose the person who they wish to propose to the congregation of
Formartine to be our new minister. The name of the person proposed is Rev Christine McWhirter.

Rev Christine will conduct worship in Tarves Kirk on Sunday the 1st December at 10:00am.

Immediately after that service, there will be a vote on whether or not she should be appointed as the
new minister of this congregation of Formartine. Anyone whose name appears on the Electoral
Register shall be entitled to vote. No-one else shall be entitled to vote.

This will have been intimated on Sunday 17 and Sunday 24 November and we hope there will be a
good turnout to listen and vote.

We are very fortunate in having Rev Alastair Bruce of Ellon Parish Church as our Interim Moderator.
His advice and support have been invaluable.

Tarves Youth Hall
| am delighted that there are more bookings in the hall and it is great to see it used more. The large

hall is available to folk in the community to book. It has been used for a variety of things — family
parties, small groups, meeting, and soup and sweet lunches etc. Itis a very comfortable space with
a well-equipped kitchen. Please contact me for more details.

The website and Facebook pages are up and running so you can keep up-to-date with what's going
on.
www.facebook.com/FormartineParishChurch

www.facebook.com/formartineyouthprojectfyp
www.formartineparishchurch.org.uk

We are here for
everyone in the
Formartine Parish, not
just members, so please
getin touch if there is
anything we can do to
support you or someone
you know...

Susanna Bichard
Session Clerk: 01651
851345 or
smbichard@aol.com
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Our Brownies were delighted to plan and host their
fundraising Macmillan coffee evening on
Wednesday 25t September. Thanks to the
incredible generosity and support of friends and
family we smashed previous totals and raised an
amazing £305.20 for a very worthwhile cause.
Thank-you so much to residents of Murray, Pringle
and Braiklay Av, Stuart Crescent, Presley Gardens,

Duthie Rd, Tree Rd, Manse Walk & Bede Way for supporting our

Halloween trick or

treat with a twist

again this year.

Instead of sweets

Tarves Brownies and

Guides joined

together to collect

donations for

Aberdeenshire north
foodbank. You smashed it.... Over half a
tonne of donations collected ... 513.33kg to
be precise!! THANK-YOU
We had an exciting adventure on 9t
November with a trip into Aberdeen to
Innoflate followed by dinner at Pizza Hut. The girls were very excited to use their new bus passes
and thrilled that it was a double decker bus!! It was then back to Tarves Youth Hall for
Remembrance Day crafts and sleepover. Much fun (and not much sleep!) had by all. We were
proud to attend Tarves Remembrance Day service on Sunday 10th November to show our respect
to those who have died in the wars and the Brownies and Guides did a great job reading the Roll of
Honour on such an important day.
We are looking forward to finishing the term with Christmas crafts and games, making gingerbread
houses for the church display and a much-anticipated trip to Inverurie pantomime with Rainbows,
Brownie, Guides, Rangers and leaders from Haddo District to see Robin Hood.

1st Tarves Brownies (for girls aged 7-10) meet on a Wednesday evening 6.15-7.30pm at
Tarves Primary School. Please email Tarvesbrownies@gmail.com for further information
or check out https://lwww.girlguiding.org.uk
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Qualified
Chimney Sweep

DIAMOND CHIMNEY SWEEPS LTD

Qualified Professional Certified
Master Chimney Sweep
Traditional and Rotary Power Sweeping
CCTYV and Pressure Integrity Testing
Solid fuel stove appliance Service and Maintenance

John Stone 07594634409

® Email john@diamondsweeps.com
s I n www.diamondsweeps.com

STovE WO SsoGATN Membership Number 0002205
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Tarves Guides is delighted to have grown in size to 20 girls
from the local area. The meetings are fun, noisy and usually
involve food of some sort as well as games and activities.
We recently had a very sunny camp at Daviot and one
weekend we went on the bus to Dundee to go to Wild Water
Aqua park and went swimming at Olympia.
The Guides are currently working on their ‘Take Action’ badge, and we would like to thank anyone
who attends our fundraiser on the 24" November. We are looking forward to our sleepover in
January, as well as up coming camps later in the year.
Tarves Guides meet on Wednesdays from 6.30 till 8.30pm. If your daughter would like to join us, or
you would like to join the adult team, please email Kate and Sandie at tarvesquides@gmail.com or
visit the girlguiding website and click the ‘register you daughter to join Guides’ link (Guides (10-14)
Girlguiding).
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TOLQUHON

GALLERY

CHRISTMAS EXHIBITION

Paintings, Prints, Sculpture, Ceramics, Glass,Wood, Jewellery
Ideal gifts — OPEN Fridays and Saturdays and online

Tolquhon, Tarves, Ellon,AB41 7LP T:01651 842343 E:art@tolquhon-gallery.co.uk

www.tolquhon-gallery.co.uk
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Thank-you to the wide spread of knitters in
Formartine Parish and further afield and their
generous donations of new knitting for the
various agencies we have contact with.

Cyrenians and Street Friends — both support service users at all times of the year, but with

present and forthcoming poor weather, adult hats/scarves/neck-warmers/blankets are extremely

welcome. Within the past two weeks, each of these charities benefitted from the wider Parish
knitting. Cyrenians even had a box of wool as a donation back to
Hanover which in turn, will go towards the creation of more useful
cold weather knitting returning to the Cyrenians warehouse in Torry.
AberNecessities
We are now extremely fortunate to have a contact in Tarves for
donations to AberNecessities in Dyce. Several bags of mixed
knitting were delivered recently along with cuddly knitted toys which
younger children love.

The AberNecessities website will give you a background to this

organisation, and what else is needed for the various ages of

children they help.
There are also many items on their Christmas wish
list that you can donate to via Amazon
https://www.abernecessities.co.uk/
One very generous person recently handed in a
box of assorted knitwear to Hanover but
unfortunately didn’t leave a contact name. Hanover
and | would like to thank you for your kindness, and
you'll see Jessie’s contact details below if you'd like
to get in touch with her. This knitting will go
towards the older age groups of children at
AberNecessities.
Octopus donations continue to be shared at
Woodend Hospital. They are very popular with
patients on some specialty wards.

94t Birthday of one of our regular Hanover
Knitting group — Nellie with her sons from
Bulgaria and Jersey.

Knitting and donations of wool can be handed to

Jessie at Hanover (01651 851958) and at the Hanover Knitting Group in their lounge on Tuesday
afternoons from 2pm, or dropped off at the Church on Tuesday mornings 10-11am, Sundays
between 11-12noon, or collected via arrangement — please email me at rmbn@btinternet.com
Thank you everyone — and if you know any organisations who would welcome some knitting, please
let Jessie or myself know.

Ruth

On behalf of Formartine Parish Church - Tarves Kirk

Tarves & Barthol Chapel Newsletter : December 2024 n




- Same day / Next day / Weekend service

- Puncture repairs
+ Light bulb replacement / Wipers
- Brakes inspection & replacement
+ Shocks & springs
- Car, Van & 4x4 tyres
+ Locking wheelnut removal
« Winter tyres fitted
- Battery check & replacement

MOBILE TYRE FITTERS  .Tyrerotation
AND AUTO SERVICES » Mechanical services 0

Professional, Speedy Response
Throughout Aberdeen & Grampian

M H 07796 827738 info@michaelsmobiletyres.co.uk
www.michaelsmobiletyres.co.uk

Cafe48

We are a community cafe in the heart of Pitmedden,
run by staff and volunteers.

T3y Great food at affordable prices

Open Tuesday - Saturday 9am till 3pm
Occasional Sunday & Evening Openings

See our Facebook page for daily specials and occasional opening times

14 Oldmeldrum Road, Pitmedden. AB41 7AG

01651 842346

cafe@udnycommunitytrust.org.uk
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Ythan Singers

The Ythan Singers returned to rehearsals in August and are
preparing for their forthcoming concerts before and after
Christmas. What an exciting season we have ahead. We have two
Christmas concerts in the calendar. “Joy to the World” on Sunday 8
December 2024, 3pm, in Ellon Parish Church. This concert is
packed with familiar Christmas carols such as “Good King
Wenceslas” but also features movements from Howard Goodall's
“Christmas Cantata” which opens with a very exciting Spanish style
movement called “Romance of the Angels”. Not heard of Howard
Goodall? Yes, you have, as his composition “The Lord is my
Shepherd” is the theme tune to that well-known TV series “The Vicar of Dibley”. Our soloist is Freya
Corry tutored by Gillian Jack. This concert will put you in the festive mood and there is a chance for
audience participation with our Carols for All. At the end there will be mince pies and shortbread
from Ellon’s very own independent bakery “The Ythan Bakery”.

We have a second concert in Hatton Village Hall on Saturday 14 December at 3pm bringing festive
joy to the Hatton Community. In the second half of this concert there will be community singing for
all — adults and children.

In 2025 we have two concerts planned: Friday 28 March 2025 in Ellon Parish Church, which will
feature a variety of songs from musicals, pop, Scots songs. We usually hold this concert in May but
we have a very exciting concert “May Music Extravaganza” on May 11 in the Music Hall, Aberdeen
at 7.30pm. Our talented Musical Director Morag Simpson tutored Emeli Sandi as a school pupil and
they have always kept in touch. We are thrilled that Emeli has agreed to take part in this concert.
The concert brings together 8 local choirs including the Ythan Singer and features Emeli Sandi.
Tickets are £25 and can be obtained from APA Box Office.

For more information about the Ythan Singers and our concerts, find us on our webpage
www.ythansingers.co.uk or Facebook @ythansingers or contact us by email at
ythansingers@yahoo.co.uk

6rves Folk Club

The Club continues to meet on the last Friday of every month in
the Aberdeen Arms Hotel, Tarves from 8.30pm. This is a free,
informal evening for anyone to play, sing, recite, join in or simply
listen. Unfortunately, since the summer, numbers have dwindled
quite a bit but will hopefully pick up again soon so come along if
you enjoy a night of acoustic music and song. You will be made
most welcome

John Dickson
01651 851317
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Pre-Studio Broon Portfolio
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Haddo Musical Theatre School Presents: Frozen Jnr!

Get ready for a magical experience as the Haddo Musical Theatre School proudly presents its
production of *Frozen Jnr*! Join us at Haddo Hall on Thursday 30 and Friday 31 January, and
Saturday 1 February 2025, for an enchanting performance that promises to capture the hearts of
audiences of all ages.

With two performances nearly sold out,
now is the time to secure your tickets!
Don’t miss out on witnessing the
incredible talent of our young local
cast, who have been rehearsing
tirelessly to bring this beloved story to
life on stage.

*Frozen Jnr* is a delightful adaptation
of the classic tale, filled with
unforgettable songs and stunning
visuals. Whether you're a fan of the
original movie or new to the story, this
production is sure to leave you
spellbound.

Get your tickets today and support our
talented youth as they shine in this
fantastic show!

Email - tickets@hmtschool.co.uk
Phone — 07818 556 866

Graham Wilson
Owner & Principal Teacher

Tarves Graveyard Group

We have been delighted with the incredible efforts of the volunteers who have helped with the
various activities of tidying up the graveyard. The team have been busy weeding, gathering up
grass cuttings, maintaining the paths and planting some lovely flowers, and just making sure the
graveyard is tidy and looked after.

It is also a nice social gathering for those who participate and a chance to catch up with friends. The
group are always happy to welcome new volunteers to join in making our graveyard pleasant for all
who visit

Anyone interested in coming along to help, please contact ...
Moira Minty 07800 953 127 or Hilda Bruce 07711 358 201
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~ | IAN’S AUTOS
TARVES

* Full Vehicle Diagnostics
* Servicing & Repairs

* Tyres, Exhausts & Batteries
* Brakes Inspection & Supply
* MOT Preparation

ianskene341@gmail.com

T: 07759 495250

Now taking bookings for Hen and
small pet boarding!

Aisling Cottage, Uppermill, Tarves. AB417NP
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Aberdeenshire Lieutenancy

The Lord-Lieutenant’s Update

The Lieutenancy team continue to have the honour and
pleasure of participating in a number of memorable events and
celebrations across the Aberdeenshire Lieutenancy. Over the
Summer | have had the privilege of attending many Highland
Games and local shows. On my visit to Turriff Show | met with
many exhibitors, stalwarts of the show and competitors.

All abilities Boardwalk at Newburgh Beach
Vice Lord-Lieutenant
Joanna, Lady Aberdeen was a guest of the Newburgh and
Ythan Community Trust for the opening of the new all
abilities boardwalk at Newburgh Beach. She joined Isobel
Davidson (Chair), Ron Macdonald (Secretary), trustees
Glen Douglas and Gail Henderson, as well as a great
number of others involved in the Newburgh Seal Viewing
Experience Project. Dawn Taylor, a local resident and
wheelchair user cut the ribbon and led the way to the low-
level viewpoint. For the first time in 19 years, she was able
to look out over the estuary to Forvie’s northern shore where the amazing colony of grey seals is
located. The boardwalk extends to the newly enlarged high viewing point where, as well as the seal
interpretive board, a new board containing a James McBey print of the local landscape is located.
This terrific project has been supported by Aberdeenshire Council, Visit Scotland, Visit
Aberdeenshire, the UK and Scottish Governments, NatureScot and the Barratt Foundation.

[ recently had the great pleasure of presenting The King's
Award for Enterprise in International Trade to both Deep
Casing Tools of Westhill and Maritime Developments Ltd,
now based in Cove. Deep Casing Tools have shown
outstanding sales growth in recent years due to their focus
on innovation and listening to their customer's needs.
Maritime Developments’ award reflects the company’s
“Outstanding Short-Term Growth” in overseas sales over
three years. Many congratulations to both innovative and progressive companies who are
showcasing the best of Aberdeenshire enterprise.

Twinning of Cruden Bay with Chétillon-sur-Indre

Vice Lord-Lieutenant, Joanna Marchioness of Aberdeen attended a Civic Reception to Commemorate
the official signing of Town Twinning between Cruden Bay and Chatillon-sur-Indre in France. As well
As well as John Ross, Chair of the Town Twinning Committee, and Judy Whyte, Provost of
Aberdeenshire, members of Cruden Bay Community Council were there and a strong representation
from Chatillon-sur-Indre, including the Mayor, M. Gerard Nicaud.

Continued on page 19
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Plastering Services

Mark Harrison

f

Domestic & Commercial
Cairnhill Bothy, Tarves, Ellon

Tel : 01358 761438
Mark : 07801 385980

Jim Dow
Pest Control

e Moles
e Mice
e Rats
o Wasps

Domestic : Commercial : Agricultural

1 Balcairn Cottages
Oldmeldrum, Inverurie
Aberdeenshire AB51 OEU

Tel: 01651 873699
Mob: 07778 579369

enquiries@jimdowpestcontrol.co.uk
www.jimdowpestcontrol.co.uk

jimdowpestcontrol

Tel : 01358 761438
Arlene : 07766 433011
Mark : 07801 385980

www.amhservices.co.uk
info@amhservices.co.uk

Tarves, Ellon, Aberdeenshire AB41 7LX
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Continued from page 17

The link between the two towns
goes back to the days of John
Stewart, 3rd Earl of Buchan, who
was sent by his father the Duke
of Albany to honour the Auld
Alliance between Scotland and
France. He fought at the Battle of
Bauge in 1421 where his
leadership and courage helped
secure a victory for France. He
was to serve as Constable of
France, a position of immense
responsibility and prestige.

Anniversaries and Birthdays

One of the Lieutenancy’s roles continues to be to ensure that messages of congratulations are
delivered from Their Majesties, The King and Queen to those celebrating their 60th, 70th or 75t
wedding anniversaries and 100t and 105t Birthdays. My Deputies and | are also delighted to visit
on the day of such special milestones and present a card and our personal congratulations.
Information can be found on the Aberdeenshire Lieutenancy website. https://www.lordlieutenant-
aberdeenshire.co.uk/

Honours and Awards

The Aberdeenshire Lieutenancy is keen to know of any individual or voluntary organisation who
have made an exceptional contribution for the wider benefit of others in their community and assist
in giving full consideration for appropriate recognition.

Please contact us at the email address below, in confidence, should you have any suggestions.
Also please do look at our web site for further information: www.lord-lieutenant-aberdeenshire.co.uk
or contact us on info@lordlieutenant-aberdeenshire.co.uk

) _You can also follow us on Facebook and Instagram - ‘Lord-Lieutenant of
Aberdeenshire’
Very best wishes to you all

Sandy Manson, His Majesty’s Lord-Lieutenant of Aberdeenshire

Udny Station Indoor Bowling Club

The season started in September with an increase in membership. We meet every Monday and
Thursday evening from 7.30 - 9.30pm in the Youth Hall in Tarves and
new members are always welcome.

John Dickson
01651 851317
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WebDesign - Print .  Graphic Design

Everything for Print for Printing Everything « Everything for Design for Designing Everything
You want to see a sample of our work? You're looking atit!

We are proud to have been entrusted with the Design & Print
of thls publlcatlon for Tarves & Barthol Chapel Newsletter

HAPPFNW YEAR

&

Studio: 01224 390689 E ! ,,,a,é Aspen Cottage Studo,
Home: 01651 851774 1 r|:r- _lﬂﬂ Tarves,
Mobile: 07866 771144 |'r .I;l; Aberdeenshire
info@artier.co.uk = Im AB41 7)Y

UNBEATABLE NEW BUSINESS START UP
OR BUSINESSES RE-BRANDING PACKAGES

Website Design with Arranged Hosting, Stationery, Flyers, Folded Brochures,
Business Cards, Postcards, PVC & Pop Up Banners, Advertising,
Stapled Booklets, Logo Design, Gift Vouchers, NCR Sets,

Editable PDF Forms, Magazines, Corporate Clothing & Gifts...

mm
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. Another busy few weeks for all sections...
e  Squirrels (age 4 - 6)
r\o /a) We have had lots of fun in the few weeks since returning from the
Ll LS summer break, including some Exciting Experiments, Using Our
O Senses (smelling and tasting), nature crafts with Stick Man,
working on our Space Explorer badge and having a bonfire night

Sco u ts celebration.

1st Methlick e Beavers (age 6 -8)

We held our own mini-Paralympics events, had an evening
centred on recycling, an enjoyable walk up to the Prop of Ythsie, playing some outdoor
wide games at Haddo, a beach cleaning night at Newburgh, we worked on our First Aid
badges and had a space themed evening. We dressed up for our Halloween party and
had a bonfire night with hot dogs and s'mores!

e Cubs (age 8 - 10.5)
We started the term with a movie night (including popcorn!) followed by a night of indoor
games and a pack forum where the Cubs give ideas on what activities they want to do.
We did a litter pick in Methlick around the football pitches. We have worked on our
International and Road Safety badges. Also, we celebrated the Paralympics and had a
Halloween party, as well as a night learning some basic Cub skills (particularly helpful for
the new Cubs).

e Scouts (age 10.5-14)
We held a fun games night, followed by an evening of photography, then a night on
recycling and charity work. We tracked our “food footprint” and agreed how we would
behave each night! We had a couple of evenings working on our Space badges and had
night making and racing our own chariots!

e Explorers (ages 14 - 18)
We have been busy! We've had a night of outdoor pioneering, foosball and geocaching at
Haddo. We learned about bike maintenance, we have been rifle shooting at Daviot, we
helped with the car parking activities at the recent Aden music festival. Also, we had an
excellent visit to the Air Ambulance centre in Dyce and we've been doing some
backwoods cooking.
We also have had a trip to Aviemore to do some night-time zip-lining!

e Sad News
It is with great sadness that we bid a final farewell to one of our Leaders just a few weeks
ago.
Jurgen Wahle was a well-known and respected serving Police Officer, RNLI volunteer and
one of our volunteer Explorer leaders.
It's a testament to his character that the funeral service in Peterhead was standing room
only, with a large number of uniformed Police, RNLI and Scout members present.

RIP Jurgen
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SPRAYING

WINDOWS - DOORS - KITCHEN RESPRAYING - PYCU SPRAYING

- INFO@JR23SPRAYING.COM
- 07841455330

- @JR23SPRAYING
Jack Ritchie North Logierieve Udny AB41 7RN
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e Remembrance

All sections were well represented at the recent Remembrance Service at Methlick

Church - the highest turnout of members for a few years. All represented the group
admirable, including our flag bearers. As has now
become our custom in recent years, a few of us Tarves
residents returned to the Tarves memorial to lay an
additional wreath there, on behalf of the group.
Lest we forget

e  Scout Group Fun Day

After a lengthy postponement due to Covid, we finally managed to hold our Centenary

(plus four!) group family fun day at Haddo. All current members and their families were
invited for a great day of BBQ, scouting and other fun activities, (belated birthday cake)
and a campfire sing-song.

If you are interested in volunteering as a leader or in any other capacity, and want to know more,
please get in touch by emailing methlickscoutgroup@gamail.com or visiting our website at
www.methlickscouts.org.uk/join-us
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/ News from the Square \

All summer bedding plants have been lifted and daffodil and tulip
bulbs have been planted in the tubs and

pansies & violas in the window boxes.

Hopefully they will survive the winter

and we will have nice blooms in the

Spring.

Still looking for someone to take
over so if you are interested &
want to know more about what is
involved, please
get in touch on 851040

“The Tanes Plooman” /

Tarves Tennis Club

The Tarves Tennis Club served up a busy summer on the court by the school. With open sessions
during sunny afternoons, youngsters had a chance to try their hand at the racket sport. Who knows,
the next Andy Murray or Steffi Graf could be warming up right here in the village—if they ace the
opportunity, that is!

The high point of the season? A smashing taster tennis session at The Hut (aka Zone 98 for those
of a certain vintage). The kids were polite, keen, and as eager to learn as they were to rally, doing
the area proud! Even when the heavens opened mid-session, a few die-hard enthusiasts stayed on
court, rain or shine. Sadly, no Cliff showed up to croon them off court for some strawberries and
cream!

Now, with winter upon us, it’s time to restring those rackets, stock up on balls, and get set for a
2025 season that's bound to be a smash hit. The next Tarves Tennis Club meeting will be held at
the Aberdeen Arms on Thursday, March 6t at 7.30pm. All tennis fans and aspiring committee
members are welcome—plenty of spots are up for grabs!

And for anyone who'd like to borrow the net, just give me a call on 07921 863 682 or swing by and
chap the door at No. 2 Pringle Avenue. While we're only lending out the net at present, the club is
hoping to invest in rackets and balls soon, so even more budding players can get a taste of the
action.

Let’s make 2025 a year of deuce, love, and no double faults.
See you on the court—or at the Aberdeen Arms, where we promise the only racket you'll need is a
libation from the bar in hand.

Game, set, match!

John Sleigh
Vice President, T.T.C.
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A.WALLACE
TREE SURGERY

ABERDEENSHIRE
EST. 2020

o Tree Felling
« Crown Reduction/thinning/lifting

e Dismantling

» Hedge Maintenance
» Firewood

« Emergency Call out

Tel: 07807654202
Email: Wallacetrees@outlook.com

m Tarves & Barthol Chapel Newsletter : December 2024




Festive Lunch

If you just want to enjoy a menu
that has all the festive trimmings
added at this time of year,

then our Executive Chef has
created a special menu throughout
December, served in our Cave

Bar and Domes.

Available until December 23rd 2024 from
12 noon - 3pm

We also have our Winter Afternoon
Tea available Monday to Saturday
from Tpm to 3pm in our manor house
or 12 noon to 5pm in our luxury
dining domes.

MELDRUM HOUSE

COUNTRY HOTEL & GOLF COURSE

AN IDYLLIC LOCATION, A UNIQUE EXPERIENCE.

STARTER

Smokie Chowder £8
smoked haddock & potato soup, baker’s roll
Ladle on the Lentil £8
soup, sour cream, croutons & bacon
Katsu Bao Bun £8
chicken tenders, sesame slaw
Posh Spice £9
duo of prawns, boozy rose, gem & tomato
Baked Bomber & Cider Fondue £10
home-made loaf, red onion marmalade
Duck It £8
smoked duck, pomegranate, orange & chicory

MAIN
Christmas on a Plate £23
roast turkey & all the trimmings
Firecracker Chicken £18
hot sauce, sticky rice & sesame slaw
French Onion Burger £18

steakette, caramelised onions, gruyere

cheese, side of gravy or plain Jane -

cheese & bacon

Jingle Buns £18
turkey burger, cranberry mayo, pig in

blanket, coleslaw & fries

Royal Ragu £16
beef steeped in mulled wine, tagliatelle,
parmesan garlic ciabatta

Mighty Mussels £16

spicy chilli & chorizo, toasted loaf, wine broth
DESSERT

Triple Choccie Treat £8

white, milk & dark mousse, honeycomb

& caramel

Full of Passion £7

passionfruit tart, Italian meringue

Biscoff STP £8

sticky toffee pudding, rum toffee sauce

& vanilla ice cream

Creamy Rice Spice £8

rice pudding, spiced apples & cinnamon

A Bit of Cheese £13

Jouda - Ardersier

Paddy’s milestone - Ayrshire
blue murder - Tain

pickled pear, raisin oatcakes

To book please visit our website
www.meldrumhouse.com/
eat-and-drink/1236-cave-bar/




John S. Middleton

Electrical Contractor

Alan Middleton
4 The Square
Tarves
Ellon
AB41 7JW ot

Tel: 01651 851662
Fax: 01651 851527

L

CHARLES LIGER‘I’WOOIS
JOINERS
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L

[

Long-Established, Reliable Joiner

Charlie Ligertwood
Rowan Cottage
3 Tree Road
Tarves, ELLON
AB417JY

Tel: 01651 851502 Mob: 07889 770250
Fax: 01651 851502
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Over the summer our amazing team of young helpers: Charlie, Zoe,
Skye, Grace, Brodie, Marcus, Libby, Emilia, Fraser & Maya
volunteered nearly 100 hours between them to help run our holiday
club sessions, whilst developing personal skills and working towards
an accredited Dynamic Youth Award. As a thankyou we recently
enjoyed an afternoon at The Breakout games in Aberdeen. Sadly, we
didn’t escape but it was lots of fun and great team work by all.

At the end of September, we had the pleasure to take some of our young people from Barthol
Chapel Youth Club to the Over2Youth event in Inverurie: A great youth voice event and opportunity
for young people to come together and highlight and share some of the challenges/issues they face
today. Living in a rural community can be challenging and the opportunity for a dedicated youth
space is high priority amongst our young people. We are proud to support them to have a voice and
work with the committed individuals in Barthol Chapel who are hoping to buy the church building
and create a Community Hub.

FYP recently joined with youth workers from Dyce and Ellon to host a youth fellowship event to
bring young people of academy age together locally for some chat, games, activities, food, and
worship. We got off to a very positive start and plan to make these a regular event. If you would like
to know more about That Sunday Thing, please contact carolinefyp@outlook.com or follow us on
social media.

Thank-you to everyone who supported our fundraising night of live music with a fun bingo twist at
The Aberdeen Arms on 28! September — we raised an amazing £1,130 for the project. Special
mention to the band The Late Breakers for a brilliant set list and providing their services for free.
Thank-you to Paul and Roseann at Pitmedden Craft Bar for generously donating £200 from their
Halloween quiz night to Formartine Youth Project. It was a great evening and who knew Caroline’s
specialist subject was Mr Men and Little Miss @& .

It was lovely to be invited to lead Remembrance themed Assemblies in Tarves and Barthol Chapel
primary schools and spend a time of reflection at the respective war memorials as they laid wreaths.

Young People from Barthol Chapel Youth Club

Fun at the Breakout Games in Aberdeen at the Over2Youth Event in Inverurie
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We were delighted to welcome representatives from 1st Tarves Brownies and Guides to the
Remembrance Day service at Tarves kirk on Sunday 10t. They did a great job reading the Roll of
Honour. We are looking forward to supporting the local schools with a Walk-Through Nativity
experience and assemblies on the run up to Christmas.

Following on from last year's success we will once again be hosting a

Gingerbread village display in Tarves Kirk. We invite everyone to get creative

and getinvolved. Houses to measure a maximum of 12” in any direction. To

reduce unnecessary food waste, we ask you to recreate traditional gingerbread

style houses in brown cardboard, decorated as you please (templates available

on request if required). Come and join us in Tarves kirk for our ‘Gingerbread

Village light switch’ on with carols and refreshments on Sunday 15t at

4pm. Houses can be dropped off at Tarves kirk on Tuesday mornings 10-11,

Sunday mornings 9.30 -11.30am throughout December or by arrangement — please contact
carolinefyp@outlook.com.

Follow us on Facebook: Formartine Youth Project, Instagram: formartineyouthproject and
twitter @FormartineYP for regular updates.

Barthol Chapel SWI

Barthol Chapel SWI was established in 1931 giving local women an
opportunity to come together to share ideas, learn new skills, find friendship
and provide support where needed in the community. The core principles
have remained true to the cause but over the years the SWI has evolved to
fit with women of today, founder members would not recognise this new
way of supporting women.

The Scottish Women'’s Institute is a national organisation and creates a networking platform for
women, unlike any other in Scotland. Affiliated links allows women all over the world to be
connected and assist with opportunities to help improve lives.

Sadly, despite our best efforts, there is a lack of support in our area and the current level of
membership means that our local group is no longer viable. As a result, we have taken the tough
decision to close.

It is very hard to see part of our established local heritage disappear after almost 100 years. It is
heartbreaking for all the folk that have tried so hard to keep this wee group vibrant for so many
years and sad for those who benefit in any way from the group.

However, all things move on and what is, will be.

Good wishes to all who have been part of Barthol Chapel SWI
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Udny Community Trust Update: Autumn/Winter 2024

As the year draws to a close, we reflect on a busy and rewarding six months for Udny Community
Trust. There is a new staff team at the Trust, but our core mission of ‘Helping the Community of
Udny to Develop’ remains the same. Here's an update on changes, new faces, recent activities and
exciting opportunities for 2025.

Farewell to Vikki, Tracy, and Jill

Everyone at the Trust expresses their heartfelt gratitude to Vikki Jannetta, Tracy Grant, and Jill
Watt, who have moved on after making significant contributions. Their tireless efforts strengthened
the foundation on which the Trust and The Medan Centre stand and their impact will not be
forgotten. We wish them all the very best in their future endeavours.

Welcome to our new team

Over the past few months, some of you will have met Ruth Cluness, Udny Community Trust
Manager; Teresa Constanza, Trust Administrator and Fraser Ferguson, Cafe48 Manager. While the
team is new, we are united in our commitment to working with the Trust's Board of Directors to
deliver impact for the community of Udny through the events and activities on offer at The Medan
Centre and Cafe48, and our grant-making programme, The Udny Community Fund.

Recent activities

A highlight of the last few months was our review of the Imagine Udny project and 2019 Community
Action Plan. We are grateful to Aberdeen University student, Kailani Dutton, for her work on this
project. Imagine Udny: Past, Present, Future took place over the summer of 2024 and the results
are available on our website. Thank you to everyone who took part in the survey for providing useful
insights into residents’ current wishes and priorities.

The Trust team has been out and about, raising awareness and building connections. In
September, we visited Maud Resource Centre’s ‘Get Ready for Winter’ event—a fantastic
opportunity to connect with and learn from another community organisation. In October, we
attended Aberdeenshire Health and Social Care Partnership’s events in Ellon and Oldmeldrum,
connecting with our neighbouring communities and raising awareness of how community
participation can support mental and physical wellbeing.

Our programme of events at The Medan Centre is designed to foster these important social
connections and we are delighted that you all continue to engage with and support the activities we
deliver with our community partners and volunteers. We could not host events—like the October
Swap Shop, which saw over 300 people through The Medan Centre’s doors—without the
collaboration of community groups and the support of our wonderful volunteers. Thank you all for
your enthusiasm, energy, dedication and community spirit!
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Large grant funding opportunity

We recently opened an additional round of large grant funding for 2024, to support community
groups with the launch or expansion of projects that benefit the parish and residents of Udny. We
encourage groups to contact us to discuss project ideas and applications. Our community has a
wealth of creativity and energy, and we look forward to seeing some innovative projects come
forward. The deadline for applications is 8th January 2025. Don’t miss out!

Grant FAQs, application forms and terms can be found on our website:
https://udnycommunitytrust.org.uk/grants/

A very Merry Christmas
ond 2 bright and prosperodus 2025,

Udny Community Trust Team
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I -
Take a fresh

look...

Your local SPAR at the
heart of your community

Monday - Saturday 7am - 8pm
Sunday 7am - 6pm

All in your loca

I There for you The Square, Tarves, Ellon AB417GX
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Udny Community Shelf - Sharing for a Stronger Community

In a world where community support and sustainability are increasingly important, the Udny
Community Shelf stands out as a beacon of local empowerment and sharing. Located in
Pitmedden, the Udny Community Shelf is open every day from 9 am to 1.30 pm and provides a
dedicated space for the community to share surplus food and household essentials with their
neighbours. By transforming surplus into support, this initiative is set to reduce food waste, bolster
community bonds, and offer a helping hand to those who need it most.

Reducing Waste, Building Resilience

At its heart, Udny Community Shelf is about transforming surplus into sustenance. The vision is
simple: to redistribute food that might otherwise go to waste, helping everyone to make the most of
what is available locally. Everything on the shelves is available free of charge, allowing anyone in
the community to take items without cost or obligation. There’s no sign-in, no list of names—just a
quiet invitation to take or give as one is able.
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quality accommodation, 0
food & dlrink

/aberdeenarms1810

Bar * Restaurant « Rooms ¢ Takeaways
T:01651 851214
Monday - Thursday « 5pm-9pm
Friday - Saturday » Noon-2pm & 5pm-9pm
Sunday « Noon-8pm

The Square, Tarves, Ellon, AB41 7GX

Eat Drink Stay
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Beyond Food: A Hub for Shared Resources

The Shelf isn’t just about food, it welcomes donations of other items such as toys, books, games, a
few clothes and non-electrical household items.

In line with its mission, the Udny Community Shelf operates in a straightforward and transparent
way. Volunteers are essential to this model, as they take on tasks like checking dates, rotating
stock, and managing the space. We are looking to expand our volunteer team further. We are
needing extra help in closing the Shelf at 1.30pm each day, or collecting from Pitmedden and
Newmachar at 8.45 pm, and Oldmeldrum on a Saturday evening. Collecting the food and taking it
to the Shelf and unpacking into the trailer. We currently have 4 volunteers collecting 7 days a week,
and need a couple of people to help out on just one evening a week. By keeping the operation
minimal and volunteer-driven, the Shelf can run sustainably, we rely on the dedication of local
people who are invested in their community's well-being.

To spread the word and keep the community informed, the Udny Community Shelf team uses social
media to promote new donations and upcoming needs. This way, everyone can stay up to date on
what's available or what might be needed, creating a real-time community resource that's both
practical and connected.

A Community Effort with Long-Lasting Impact

With each donation and each visit, Udny Community Shelf proves that small actions, when combined,
can have a significant impact. By reducing food waste, offering a zero-cost way to share essentials,
and fostering a culture of mutual support, the Udny Community Shelf is far more than a place to give
or receive goods—it's a space where community values are lived out daily.

As the Udny Community Shelf grows, so too does the opportunity for residents to come together,
support each other, and create a model of sustainability that benefits everyone. With its daily
operation and community-centred ethos, Udny Community Shelf is a wonderful example of how local
resources and local care can make a world of difference right at home.

Get in touch with us on udnycommunityshelf@gmail.com or find us on Facebook

Thank you.

Get in touch with us on udnycommunityshelf@gmail.com or find us on Facebook
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A family run business committed to providing a

high quality service at reasonable prices on all
makes and models of cars and vans.

All vehicle repairs cars, commercials and classic cars

Commercial 6 weekly inspections or any schedule you need

0 Air conditioning service and recharge 0
Tel: 01651 851833

info@dinneswoodgarage.co.uk

www.dinneswoodgarage.co.uk
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Hi everyone

O
Tarves Heritage Project would like to say a big

I\
E @ ] Ta rve S thank you for all the support over the whole year

E Heritage Project to our wee Centre. Since opening in April until
Scotsh Carty Number + SCO2511 closing end of October we have had so many

people through our doors, it's been amazing.

We were delighted to host Doors Open weekend in September and everyone had so much fun with
dressing up in various costumes and our visitors engaging with all the crafts, challenges and special
events for the weekend.

We had 2 large school classes from Meldrum Primary
and a small group of children from Tipperty Primary in
September.

October saw the 3rd annual Scarecrow Trail and Tarves
did not disappoint, with 17 scarecrows throughout the
community. Many thanks to all who went to so much
effort and put on a great show. The winner was No 3
Little Red Riding Hood and the Wolf.

Although the Centre is now closed, we carry on with our

Winter Talks. Our first talk will be held on Wednesday

20th November at 7pm in the Heritage Centre. Ann Taylor from Ellon Historical Society will give the
talk on Ellon Castle and gardens. The next talk will be in February 2025 so please look out for
posters and Facebook posts for updates.

A display of WW1 and WW2 artefacts was set up in Tarves church for Remembrance Sunday
service

Here are the visitor statistics for 2024 season:

e 219 children from schools near and far

e 70 adults from group bookings

e 679 adults

e 125 children
That is a massive total of 1093 people visiting Tarves
Heritage Centre.

Many thanks to all who came and of course a huge Thank You to all our volunteers who make the
visitor experience special. Perhaps your New Year resolution will be to volunteer! We are always
on the lookout for new helpers.

Tarves Heritage 100 Club Draw

Summer Draw Autumn Draw
£100 | £50 | £50 | £25 | £25 | £25 | £25 § £100 | £50 | £50 | £25 | £25 | £25 | £25

125 | 186 | 144 | 153 | 139 | 74 | 80 5 169 | 89 | 41 61 | 163 | 10

Tarves & Barthol Chapel Newsletter : December 2024




HAIR BY JILL GRANT

Slating and Roofing work you can trust by

vy Cottage, 32 Duthie Road, Tarves AB417JX

Call Colin for a professional response...
T: 01651851395  Keep it Local!
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Now in its 26" year The Hut
provides a safe welcoming space
for young people (P7 plus) to drop
in and enjoy sociable activities
such as table football, X-box,
games and crafts with their
friends for free.

Sadly due to a change in circumstances and lack of volunteer support we had to make the difficult
decision to shut a Monday night, move both age groups to a Thursday and alternate weeks with a

plan to review at the end of the year.

Thanks to an amazing community response and several new potential volunteers stepping forward
to offer their help, we are delighted that we should be able to re-open our Monday and Thursday
sessions in full after the Christmas holidays and keep this much needed facility open for our young
people locally.

We anticipate that in the New Year sessions will resume as:

Monday 7-9pm for those in S1 and over

Thursdays 6.30-8.30pm for those in P7.

Our young people are delighted to be given the opportunity to run the snack stand at the Melvin Hall
Movie night; raising essential funds for The Hut. We look forward to welcoming you to the next
screening: ‘The Greatest Show’ on Sunday 1st December.

With support from Youth Scotland we recently ran a very positive session on hate behaviours |
increase understanding for our young people. We discussed the different kinds of bullying, how
feels to be on the receiving end or see friends being bullied and what we can do about it. Our young
people produced a very informative anti-bullying wall collage that is on display and created a ‘Code
of Conduct’ for The Hut.

We finished the term with a Halloween party night for each group with lots of silly games!
Follow us on facebook: The Hut Youth Project Tarves and Instagram: the hut tarves for regular
updates. If you would like to get involved or find out more please email

thehutyouthproject@gmail.com
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HANOVER SCOTLAND
Update from Hanover Court

We are all kept busy here in Hanover with birthdays, knitting and coffee mornings. We are getting a
good turnout of about 12 a week to our knitting group in Hanover lounge from 2 to 4pm on a
Tuesday. Coffee mornings are well supported and they are from 10.30 to 11.30am on Monday,
Wednesdav and Fridav. All are welcome.

We were given a box of lovely knitted hats, jumpers and cardigans but no name on the box. So,
photos are in the knitting article if anyone knows who donated them, can you please let us know so
we can say ‘thank you'. We also celebrated Nellie's 94th birthday on Wednesday 13/11/24 and her
two sons John & David one from Bulgaria and one from Jersey joined her for cake and coffee.

Jessie Simpson
(851958)
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Bonnyton Fairtrade Open House 5%-10 November

Wow! Wow! Wow! What a week!

Thank-you to everyone who came and made this week such an incredible, amazing and
overwhelming success.
We have sold over £12,000 of fairtrade goods
to about 500 people.
We are bowled over by the support and care of
our community. This level of support makes
such a difference to producers all over the
world.
Thank-you to the Mid-Formartine fairtrade
group members for all the help and a special
mention to Aberdeenshire Walks for the video
and support.

But mainly thanks to those who came. |
hope you enjoy your Fairly traded products

This event is run by the Mid-Formartine
Fairtrade group—an informal gathering of
fairtrade enthusiasts in our area.

If you would like to be part of the group — we
would love to welcome you.

contact us at vickywhimster@googlemail.com
or through Bonnyton fairtrade facebook page.
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Mid — Formartine Guild

“Whose we are and Whom we serve”

While other organisations are starting their winter programmes, we at

the Guild have come to the end of our summer session. Our final

meeting was held in Pitmedden Kirk at the beginning of September

when we looked at Aberdeen and surrounding areas over 40 years

ago. It was quite amazing to see some of the changes that have
occurred in such a relatively short space of time.

But we have not been idle since then, as we had a very successful Soup & Sweet lunch which
raised £730. With the amount raised at our Strawberry Afternoon Tea and other income we have
over £2000, a good sum which we will use to support Guild Projects at home and abroad plus our
own Kirks. We also conducted a Thanksgiving Service on 29t September which Guild members
organised and took part in.

We had an outing to St Machar Cathedral at the beginning of November when we were given a
comprehensive and interesting history of the Cathedral before we were able to meander around at
our leisure. We had the accompaniment of a piano recital by our pianist Wilf who had been given
permission to play the cathedral’s excellent concert size Bluthner grand piano, an experience both
he and we enjoyed. We then adjourned the new Kings Church café at Bridge of Don for a light
lunch. We were able to look at some of their facilities there including the massive auditorium
seating over 1000 people where they hold their services and other events and they do get
congregations of that size. Some place! So, our outing gave us an opportunity to see both old and
new places of worship.

We were invited to Methlick Guild in November when the speakers were from one of the new
projects we are supporting, “Build my Church.” This was inspired by a Scottish Charity “Bear
Necessities” which started its work providing items for Bulgarian children and has grown into an
organisation providing medical care, a soup kitchen, women'’s support as well as spiritual care.
“Build my Church” is an initiative to establish a Christian Church in a residential area of Orizari in
Bulgaria providing spiritual, emotional, physical and intellectual needs for the community. Hopefully
they will be able to achieve their goal with support & funds from the Guild.

So, we have been quite busy since the end of our official session and we still have a Christmas
lunch to look forward to at the beginning of December.

We are in the process of preparing the agenda for the 2025 session when you would be most

welcome to join our regular members at any meeting that might interest you. Look out for more
details in the forthcoming TBCs or contact Jean on 891081 or Doreen on 851040.
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E WATSON JOINERY

QUALITY JOINERY SOLUTIONS | DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL

» Kitchens * Bathrooms « Hardwood & Laminate Flooring
+ Extensions « Windows & Doors « Decking Fencing & Gates
+ Fascias, Soffits and Gutters « Staircases « Bespoke Woodturning

All Joinery work undertaken. If the service you are looking for isn't listed above then please don't hesitate to contact us...

14 Gordon Crescent | Methlick | Aberdeenshire AB41 7DH

T 07854 105608 | E info@ewatsonjoinery.com | www.ewatsonjoinery.com

Do you struggle with Maths? Are you flummoxed by
algebra or bamboozled by calculus?

Galn confidence with our personalised tutoring experience
Ifor all levels of Maths in a patient and relaxed environment.

No question too trivial.

Ema|I or phone today to book your first lesson, and let us
help you succeed

*Online tuition available*'

Jane & Amy Collinson craigdammaths@gmail.com
01651 851233 PVG registered and DBS checked
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Barthol Chapel School

Head Teacher: Mrs Gillian Newlands

St Katherines, Inverurie, Aberdeenshire, AB51 8TD
01651 267440
bartholchapel.sch@aberdeenshire.gov.uk
www.bartholchapel.aberdeenshire.sch.uk

Twitter: @BartholChapSch

It has been such a busy time at Barthol Chapel School and | cannot believe we are approaching the
time of year when we are looking at ‘Showtime’. | have had commitments of dualling both Barthol
Chapel School and Cultercullen School and | would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone in
both schools communities for their support while this has been happening. | will be back in my usual
role of Head Teacher at Barthol Chapel as of January 2025.

It's Electrifying!

Last term our whole school Context for Learning was It's Electrifying! Our learners explored
electricity in numerous ways such as building a variety of electrical circuits for different purposes,
describing how components in a circuit transfer energy into different forms and explaining the
process of energy transformation from battery to electrical components.

As we had learnt so much we wanted to share this and held an Open Evening where pupils took
ownership of their learning and created different experimental Electricity Stations. This used lots of
skills for Learning, Life and work such as Teamwork, Critical Thinking and Creativity so parents and
carers could enjoy our favourite experiments that we had learned about.

As always, we have linked our learning to the 17 interlinked global
goals designed to be a "blueprint to achieve a better and more
sustainable future for all". Our Global Goal of the month last term was
Global Goal 12 — Responsible Consumption and Production.

Meet our Therapet
As part of our on-going Health and Wellbeing in school we are so excited to

introduce our new Thera pet Poppy. We love seeing Poppy in school and spend
time reading with her. Thera pets can enhance the health and wellbeing of people
in communities
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Sustrans
Sustrans works with schools and partners to encourage

participation in active travel among all young people,
especially those who face barriers. We had a visit
from the fantastic Mary Taylor who taught us more
about ‘| Bike’ which is a project that promotes
7 cycling, walking and scooting. We heard all about
this from Mary and then had some brilliant fun trying out Scooters and learning
about how to Scooter safely.

School Show - Lights, Camera, Action!

The excitement is building and the countdown is on as it is that time of year again
where Barthol Chapel School is gearing up to our school show. This year our
senior pupils chose ‘Hoodwinked’ for our whole school learning context “Lights,
Camera, Action!”

Robin Hood is back in town, along with Maid Marian,
the Sheriff of Nottingham, Friar Tuck and Richard the
Lionheart. Will he succeed in his plight to free the
nation from the tyranny of the wicked Sheriff? Will
King Richard return from the Crusades in time? And,
will Maid Marian get her man?

Our whole school production will be linked to Global
Goal 3 - Good Health & Wellbeing. The pupils have
again been developing the skill of Leadership and
Enterprise from our Barthol Chapel Skills Framework by
managing the entire
production. Pupils have been
involved in publicising the event, selling and costing
tickets and written letters to Mike Rodgers to kindly
ask him to provide lighting, sound effects and a sound system to enhance
the performance. Also, through the Drama and Music Curriculum, pupils
have been showcasing their Creativity skills through acting, singing,
playing musical instruments, planning costumes, scenery and props.
This is a real highlight in the Barthol Chapel Community and it is amazing to be able to have the
whole community come together to enjoy this event.
We would also like to thank the local businesses who responded to the pupils letters and donated
gifts and prizes for our Christmas Raffle.
Performances dates are Wednesday 11t December at 2pm and Thursday 12t December at
6:30pm. Tickets cost £4 for Adults and £3 Concessions
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Fundraising
As part of our Journey to being a Rights Respecting School we have chosen several charities to

fundraise for.

Poppy Scotland
We discussed the Importance of

Remembrance Day and how it is important

to honour those involved and to remember

the past so that hopefully we can learn from

it. We also made two wreathes to lay at Barthol

Chapel Church as part of our Remembrance

Service led by Caroline Brown.

At Barthol Chapel School we recognised that the poppy is a
sign of hope, inspired by the poppy fields where the flowers grew on the land that had been the
battlegrounds during the First World War.

From the sale of poppies, we raised £34.25 for the Poppy Appeal.

Children In Need & Aberdeenshire North Foodbank
The Rights Respecting Leadership Group also lead the way

in organising Children in Need Day where pupils could dress

down, wear something Pudsey related or something spotty

for a small donation. We raised £30 in total for the charity.

As part of this day we not only fundraised for Children in

Need but also asked for food bank donations for
Aberdeenshire North Foodbank. As you can see from the

picture, we donated a huge amount of food and toiletries for

being a smaller community. Huge well done Barthol Chapel
Community!

Rag Bag Recycling Scheme
A reminder that we have a Rag Bag Container in our school

playground. The 'Rag Bag' recycling scheme has been developed to
provide regular fundraising for schools in Scotland. The scheme
increases awareness about textile recycling. Please think of us if you
are having a clear out. We can accept clothing, paired shoes,
handbags, belts etc. Just pop them into a bag and deposit in the
container.

A huge thank you to the community for supporting this important
fundraiser. We have been amazed at how quickly it fills up. On
average we are receiving approximately £75 every three months!
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AMNLG®

ELECTRICAL SERVICES LTD

DOMESTIC ® COMMERCIAL ® INDUSTRIAL

At AMIGO we have over 10 years experience in all types of electrical work, working innovatively
and efficiently for our customers always ensuring the highest of standards.
Established in 2020, we offer services for all kinds of Electrical Installations.

G Quality installations at Friendly prices
W

P“qﬁs B‘,g\, Operating in Aberdeenshire & surrounding areas
1\'\91‘_‘0\,6"‘ 24/7-365 Emergency Call Out Service

e T07926 067029
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ézgf%
NN
NS
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DOMESTIC COMMERCIAL INDUSTRIAL
Rewires Office Refurbishment Motors
Heating Systems Lighting Design Machinery Supplies
Faultfinding Data Cabling FaultDiagnosis

Inspection &Testing Certification -
Solar Panel Building Generators

New Builds EmergencyLighting Certification
PAT Testing Fire Alarms Solar
Legionella Checks Ventilation PAT testing

info@amigoaberdeen.co.uk
0 wwwamigoaberdeen.co.uk
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C&®N Garden Maimtenance

‘Orcadia) Keith Hall Inverurie,

Call us on MOB: 07511 442650 Aberdeenshire, AB51 OLL
email: cngardeningmaintenance@gmail.com Tel: 07883 081 295
i info@nmwridingacademy.co.uk
Finduson () f orvia Facebook Messenger

2025 CALENDAR

Available now making an ideal Christmas Gift
Featuring photography from Local Photographer Wil Ratdliffe
T: 07484 706546

Contact Wil toreserve your copy
or buy in
The Murly Tuck

£10+ Adsize pages, 28 pages in total
(12 month A4 pages and 16 A4 pages of photography)
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JL3E CLAD

Established 1999 Over 30 years experience

Local specialists in PVC
Fascias - Soffits - Cladding
Guttering - Dry Verge
Rotten Timber Removed
Also High Performance PVC Windows & Doors

in a choice of colours.
For a free estimate and survey call Stuart...

T:01888544314 M :07801 584588

E-mail stuart.scotclad@gmail.com
4 Main Street, Cuminestown AB53 5YJ

www.scot-clad.co.uk

Presly Pest Control Ltd, Mains of Auquhorthies, Oldmeldrum,. AB51 0DQ
01651 851234 info@preslypestcontrol.com
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Tilir gBusmes With.
5 fExpe
l_-t_wdrigg.rCus*o :

A lgcal Aberdeenshire based company
specializing in domesti¢ high quality tiling,
wetroom and epoxy resin installation}

All aspects of floor and wall tiling undertaken
from initial design to project conpletion.

We can also provide bespoke unique
epoty resin floors and worktops for
both domestic and commercial premises.

TARVES ELITE TILING

WE HAVE YOU COVERED WITH OURTILES
Call us now... 07715 300590
tarves-elite-tiling@hotmail.com
My Builder.com recommended.




Advertisers Index

Business Service Page Telephone
Aberdeen Arms Bar / Restaurant 40 01651 851214
Aisling Animals Dog walking & pet boarding 16 07584 431141
AMH Services Air tightness testing 18 01358 761438
Amigo Electrical Electrician 56 07826 067029
Artier Design & Print Graphic & web design 22 01651 851774
Better Read Books Books & gifts 57 01358 729922
Cafe48 Community Café 12 | 01651 842346
C & N Gardening Services Gardening services 57 07511 442650
Jane & Amy Collinson Maths Tuition 51 01651 851233
Café Ellon 01358 721946
Coffee Apothecary Pimedden | ®° [ T01651842253
Diamond Sweeps Chimney sweep 8 07594 634409
Dinneswood Garage Vehicle repairs 42 01651 851833
Jim Dow Pest control 18 07778 579399
Michael Duncan Builders 2 01358 789562
Ecological Gardens All aspects of gardening 8 07496 480735
Fireflies Nurture and Thrive Ltd Children’s activities 50 07827 209654
Jill Grant Hair stylist 44 | 01651851465
Grant Plumbing & Heating QOil heating specialists 64 07720 444718
Haddo Estate Firewood 18 01651 851664
lan’s Autos Vehicle Repairs 16 07759 495250
Charlie Ligertwood Joiner 32 07889 770250
Mark Harrison Plasterer 18 01358 761438
Massie's Mechanical Services Vehicle repairs etc 20 07719 452924
Meldrum House Country House & Golf Course 31 01651 872294
Methlick Calendar (Wil Ratcliffe) | Photographic calendar 57 07484 706546
Michaels Mobile Tyres Tyre fitting & auto services 12 07796 827738
John S Middleton Electrician 32 01651 851662
Murly Tuck Café 24 | 01651851489
NMW Riding Academy Riding school 57 07883 081295
Presly Pest Control Pest control 58 01651 851234
Professional Framing Solutions Picture framing 46 07825 347865
D & J Ritchie Car bodyworks 50 | 01651843120
JR-23 (Jack Ritchie) Household spraying 26 07841 455330
Rolfing — freedom from pain Pain relief 48 07827 667126
Scot-clad PVC products 58 01888 544314
Skelmuir Glazing Windows & doors 26 01771 705885
Slimming World Help to lose weight 54 07891 494768
Sorrells Taxis Taxi service 28 07887 556299
SPAR Tarves Local grocery store 38 01651 851208
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Studio Broon Ltd Chartered Architect 14 | 07783 118977
Tarves Elite Tilling Wall & floor tiling 60 | 07715300590
Colin Taylor Slating and roofing 44 01651 851395
Tolquhon Gallery Gallery 10 | 01651 842343
A Wallace Tree Surgery 30 07807 654202
E Watson Joinery Quality joinery solutions 51 07854 105608

Useful Contact Details

Ellon Foodbank Centre 07562 914986
Ellon Men’s Shed 01358 725849
Formartine Youth Project (FYP) carolinefyp@outlook.com

Inverurie Foodbank Centre 07967 364600
Melvin Hall Bookings J Reville 07807 280913
Tarves Brownies tarvesbrownies@gmail.com

Tarves Community Council tcc.chairman@tarves.org.uk 01651 851112
Tarves Development Trust tdt@tarves.org.uk 07717 564607
TBC Articles & advertising tbc.editor@btinternet.com

Udny Climate Action climate_action_admin@udy.org

Royal Voluntary Service — for transport to appointments 01224 937110
Youth Hall Bookings S Bichard 01651 851345

Tarves and Barthol Chapel
I B ( Quarterly Newsletter

Final articles and advertising dates for 2025 newsletters

2025 TBC editions Chaser dates Final copy date
March 5 + 12 February Monday 17 February
June 7+ 14 May Monday 19 May
September 6 + 13 August Monday 18 August
December 5 + 12 November Monday 17 November

Please ensure all articles/photographs and adverts have your
contact details attached and be sent to both:
tbc.editor@btinternet.com and dem.brown@btinternet.com
Thank you.

Advertising rates will be confirmed early 2025 - thank you for using this
newsletter to advertise your business/services.
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COFFEE

CAFESIN UDNY & ELLON

NOW ROASTING OUR OWN COFFEE

AVAILABLE IN OUR CAFES

& ON OUR WEBSITE

FROM UDNY WITH LOVE
www.thecoffeeapothecary.co.uk

Udny, AB41 7PQ 21 The Square, Ellon
01651 842253 01358 721946




Oil Boilers Serviced
& Commissioned

Oil Tanks Supplied & Fitted

GRANT

&

HEATING

CONTACT US FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

Thornhill, Pitmedden, Aberdeenshire AB41 7PE
t 07720 444718

e : info@grantplumbingandheating.co.uk
w : www.grantplumbingandheating.co.uk 10496 502173




